
 

22 April 2024 
 
Dear GNLC Primary Families, 

RE: Class Photo Day  
 
We would like to advise you that class photos will be taken on Monday 29 April. This year all classes will have a class 
group photo and the individual photo taken early in Term 1 will also be available for viewing and purchase as part of 
the package provided by Arthur Reed Photography (ARP). Through ARP, parents benefit from: 

• Being able to design their own packages of photos with full customisation options 
• See the images taken of their children BEFORE ordering 
• Being able to PAY AFTER PHOTO DAY 
• Receive discounts and special offers online 
• Ability to easily share ordering codes between family members 

Students will be provided with details on how to access the range of their photos to view, prior to the placement of an 
order should you wish to do so. Further details regarding the services of ARP are attached to this communication. We 
require all students to wear correct uniform to ensure a consistent look across the college and that they are looking 
their very best! We ask for your support in making sure the following uniform guidelines are followed: 

Primary Years (Prep-Year 6) 
• Top   Rugby top (cotton knit stripe – short or long sleeve) 
• Bottoms Navy Trousers, or Navy Shorts, or Navy Skort, or Navy Ponte Pants, or Navy Track Pants – all pants and 

shorts are to be College items from Noones. 
• Shoes Black leather lace-up, T-Bar or Mary Jane styles only. No sports shoes or black shoes with non-black soles     

(Please note that if your child has PE that day, they may bring their sports shoes to change into during that class only) 
• Socks White or navy socks; tights must be navy 

 
Year 6 Students: If your child has already purchased Secondary uniform, they may wear either the full Primary uniform 
or the Secondary full winter formal uniform. Please note, mixing and matching between uniforms is not permitted. 
 
Hair and Accessories 
• Hair should be neat, clean, and natural-looking. 
• Hair must be kept out of the eyes. 
• Hair that falls past the shoulders needs to be fully tied back or braided using college colour elastics or ribbons 

(navy, teal, white, or black). Hair accessories should also be in college colours and free of decoration. 

Jewellery 
With the exception of the following, no jewellery is allowed: 
• Small cross on a thin silver/gold chain 
• One small earring per earlobe (studs or sleepers only, in plain silver or gold).  
• Facial piercings are strictly prohibited. 

Make-up and Nail Polish  
• Make-up or nail polish is not allowed, and students will be asked to remove this before the photo, otherwise they 

may not be permitted to take part. Henna art or other body art should not be visible. 

We appreciate your cooperation in ensuring a successful and professional photo day for all students. We look forward 
to capturing these lasting memories. 

Yours sincerely  
 

 
Mikaella Nelson        Maria Denholm  
Interim Head of Mambourin Campus     Head of Primary Tarneit  


